
 

This resolution bears the recommendation of the Planning & Heritage Committee as 

discussed via email poll on July 19, 2022, and July 22, 2022.  

 

TOWN OF STRATFORD 

RESOLUTION 
 

 

No.  PH028-2022 – New Street Name – Civic Addressing Issue –  

Henry Lane  

  

 

Motion Carried   √      Council Chambers 

Motion Lost                                  Town Council 

Motion Withdrawn                       

         August 10, 2022 

Committee    Planning & Heritage 

Moved by Councilor   Darren MacDougall    

Seconded by Councilor   Deputy Mayor Clow    

 

 

WHEREAS the Town has received a request from the Department of Justice and Public Safety 

on April 15, 2021, to ensure that Henry Lane remains accessible year-round or to implement an 

alternative civic address for a section of Henry Lane that is currently not accessible by 

Emergency Services Vehicles; and 

 

WHEREAS a private laneway has been constructed of Spruce Lane to access civic numbers 59 

and 71 which used to be accessed via Henry Lane; and 

 
WHEREAS the property owners that will be affected by the change have been contacted 

regarding the civic address change and will also be sent an additional notification letter before 

the change is implemented; and 

 

WHEREAS two requests have been received to name this private laneway of Spruce Lane and 

have been recommended by the Heritage Sub-Committee: 

 

• Louis Lane, after Louis Henry who owned and farmed the land the original laneway is on. 

 

• McLean Lane, after the McLeans who own the land that the new laneway is constructed 

over and owner of civic number 71.  

 

BE IT RESOLVED that approval be granted to the following street name for the new access 
that will be off Spruce Lane on PID 538207: 
 

• McLean Lane 

 

 

 

 


